STREETS COMMITTEE MINUTES MARCH 7, 2017

The Streets Committee meeting was held on March 7, 2017 at North Royalton City Hall, 14600 State Road. The meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m.

PRESENT: Committee Members: Chair Cheryl Hannan, Vice Chair Larry Antoskiewicz, John Nickell; Council: Gary Petrusky, Dan Langshaw, Paul Marnecheck, Dan Kasaris; Administration: Mayor Robert Stefanik, Law Director Thomas Kelly, City Engineer Mark Schmitzer, Service Director Nick Cinquepalmi, Wastewater Supt. Dave McNeeley, Finance Director Eric Dean, Asst. Law Director Donna Vozar; Other: Lou Krzepina.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Moved by Mr. Nickell, seconded by Mr. Antoskiewicz to **approve the February 7, 2017 Streets Committee minutes**. Roll Call: Yeas: 3. Nays: 0. **Motion carried**.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. **Issue 1 Funding**No update.

2. North Royalton Alternative Transportation Study

Mayor Stefanik said that a meeting is scheduled with NOACA this Friday and there is a chance that we may get the results from our latest submission for sidewalks from City Hall north to Rt. 82.

3. Service Department Report

A copy of the report is attached to these minutes. Mrs. Hannan thanked Mr. Cinquepalmi for addressing the issue in Ward 5 with the fallen tree. Mr. Langshaw thanked Mr. Cinquepalmi for providing the monthly recycling numbers. Regarding these numbers, Mr. Petrusky asked for an explanation of what REC-RO stands for, as well as MSW-RO. Mr. Cinquepalmi said that REC-RO stands for Recycle Roll Off. This is the roll off container we have at the Service Department Yard. MSW-RO stands for Municipal Solid Waste Roll Off. These are the two 40 yard dumpsters where residents bring rubbish and scrap steel. Mr. Nickell said that a resident on Glen Willow called about a chuck hole that was filled once and is now in need of filling again and asked that the Service Department take a look at this. Mr. Cinquepalmi said that they would go back and cold patch and once the asphalt plants open they will provide a more permanent solution.

4. **2016 Infrastructure Program**

Mayor Stefanik said that we will more than likely only be doing Tilby Road this year due to funding. He said that we will be utilizing the bid from Crossroads Asphalt to do joint repairs in subdivisions. He said that the engineering work and bid advertising for Tilby Road will be done sooner than in the past so we can get this project started. Mr. Kasaris asked how we do joint repairs so our streets don't end up looking like York Road in Parma. Mr. Cinquepalmi said that the best way is to do what Crossroads will be doing. They have a planer and will plane 6 inches right off the top whether it is concrete or asphalt. This way the road will not fracture like it would if we used a jack hammer. After they plane it they will seal it and fill it with hot asphalt. This is the best way to do this type of work. Mayor Stefanik said that we will be evaluating the locations for the joint repairs after winter and see where it is the worst and start there first.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Purchase of two (2) Tandem Axle Dump Bodies for the Service Department

Mr. Cinquepalmi said that these are for the two trucks that we ordered last month. The trucks are being built and we need to outfit these trucks when they are received. We do not need to order salt spreaders since we can reuse the stainless steel ones we currently have. The trucks are expected to be delivered in 5-

6 weeks and we will then send them to the body company and that usually takes 4-5 months. These vehicles will then be ready for next winter.

Moved by Mr. Antoskiewicz, seconded by Mr. Nickell to **remove this item from committee**. Roll Call: Yeas: 3. Nays: 0. **Motion carried**.

ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Mr. Antoskiewicz, seconded by Mr. Nickell **to adjourn the March 7, 2017 meeting**. Roll Call: Yeas: 3. Nays: 0. **Motion carried**. Meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m.

